
20th September 2024 
 

Inaugural Kahui Ako Chess 
Tournament 

Royal Road School hosted a chess 
tournament for the local Massey 
schools. Thank you to our students for 
being such great sports and 
representing our school with pride. 
Thank you also to our staff members 
for all their work in organising and 
running the days. We are looking to 
make this an annual event.  
 
Parking in Bonny Crescent 
Bonny Crescent is the main pick up 
and drop off point that parents use 
before and after school. It is a narrow 
road. In the afternoon it can become 
particularly congested especially if it is 
a wet day. If you use this road thank 
you for being considerate and patient 
with other drivers and being careful 
around the children. 
 

If practical it would be helpful if you 
parked further away and had your 
children walk to meet you, or walk to 
and from home to school. This would 
help lessen the congestion.  
 

If you do use the road, please do not 
park over or in driveways on Bonny 
Crescent. We want to be considerate 
towards our neighbours.  
Wayne Leighton 
Principal 

 

Saturday Netball 
Tomorrow is the Wider West Netball 

Prize Giving at West Harbour School. All 
students who played Saturday Netball 

this year will need to attend. 1pm start. 
 It has been a fantastic season with 8 

teams and there is a lot to celebrate. A 
very special thank you to all our Coaches 

and Managers – we couldn’t do it 
without you!  

Special thanks to Mrs Perillo for her 
wonderful organisation of the netball. 

Roimata, Clara and Tania Norman, 
Whaea Liz, Paula Dooley, Lele Mainuu, 
Vanya Peri, Hannah Sims, Renee Dew, 

Shanai Scott, Malia Rocque  
and Chantelle Rust. 

 
Duffy Book Winners 

Well done to the following students 
who were ‘Caught Being Good’ and 
received a book and a certificate. 

 
 

Aleisha Avinesh – For being thoughtful 
and showing kindness to people. 

Tony Davis – For trying extra hard to 
stayed focused during learning. 

Poppy Foster – For being a great role 
model on our school trip by displaying 

all school values. 
Anaisha Ratnam – Having a warm 

positive attitude towards her teacher 
and peers. 

Matt Ferrer – For trying super hard in 
your reading and going up 4 levels. 

Sang Bawi Taithul – For helping a friend 
in need at morning tea. 

Khual Pi Taithul – For helping a friend in 
need at morning tea. 

SPARK 
Congratulations to the 

students who have 
worked hard towards 
their Bronze Awards:   

Lennox Vaetoru, Christian Chauhan,  
Khalia Vaetoru, Joshua Karena, 
Shaarav Prakash, Kairav Prasad, 

Celzie and Claire Biagtan, Ayva Harris, 
Irie-Rae Raukawa-Herekiuha,  

Patrinah Aeau, Chipo Musingarimi,  
Zivah Purcell, Keisha King-Mokaraka,  

Ngaraima Taukamo, Lily Taithul  
and Syon Isaiah 

Congratulations to the students who 
have worked hard towards their Silver 

Awards:   
Sosefina Larsen, Nadia Purcell,  
Secylia Dhedadig, Loclan Sims,  

Te Marino Ripia, Nathaniel Tupou,  
Amelia Nakaitaci, Sariah Flesher,  
Amelia Htoo, Havanah Saunders,  

Rowan Magele, Daniel Zeng, Niko Mete, 
Joshua Dew, Ruby Foster, Mantra Patel, 

Malec Taumaunu, Summer Edmonds, 
Brooklynn Lewis, Skylar Coulthard, 

Breanna Sims, Miracle Pepene,  
Kyrome Smith-Pereira and Lucas Doan. 

 

Professional Development for 
Teachers Years 1-4 
We have been fortunate enough to 
get enough relievers to cover our 
teachers who are participating in the 
Structured Literacy Professional 
Development next Thursday. 

 

Welcome to our schoolWe 
would like to welcome 

the following new 
students and their 

families to our school: 
Adeshwar Sandhu, Jireh Magpantay, 

Mark Olayres, Labraye Faleafaga-

Wihongi, Micaias Morande and 

Ayesha Sharma 

BOOKWEEK 

 
Our ‘We are Royal Readers’ Bookweek 
has come to an end. A big thankyou to 
all children, parents/caregivers and 
staff for helping to make the week a 
success. It was so lovely to see so 
many children dress up as their 
favourite character for our annual 
character parade. 
 

 

Important Dates 

27th Sep Last Day of Term 3 

14th Oct First Day of Term 4 

25th Oct Teacher Only Day – School Closed 

28th Oct Labour Day – School closed 



 


